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June 30, 2022 

Hello everyone,  

I’m Nina Labun, MHC’s new Chief Nursing Officer. It’s hard to believe I’ve been in the 
role for a month now! I’ve already met many of our residents and am looking 
forwarding to meeting families as well. My door is always open, so please feel free to 
reach out to me at any time.  

Jennifer is on a well-earned holiday so I’m writing to today to make you aware of some 
of Shared Health’s updated COVID-19 guidelines that are coming into effect today and 
how they affect Misericordia Place. 

Updated COVID-19 guidance 

 
o Masks are no longer required for outdoor visits 

 
o Eye protection is no longer required for designated caregivers, although 

some exceptions apply 
 

o Residents can now identify up to FOUR designated caregivers, who can 
visit two at a time 

 
o One exciting update is that residents’ outings are now allowed with 

guidelines in place. I know our recreation team is excited to be planning a 
variety of outings, such as bowling, with the funds raised during the 
Foundation’s Around the World: The Manitoba Edition campaign. 

 

Please do reach out to our resident care managers if have any questions about the 
updated COVID-19 guidelines. 
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MP1 & MP3: Sarah Enzlberger 
204-788-8453 
senzlberger3@misericordia.mb.ca 
 
 
MP2: Tara Keyser 
tkeyser@misericordia.mb.ca 
204-788-8452 

 

Best wishes for the long-weekend. 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Nina Labun, RN, MN, CHE 

Chief Nursing Officer 
204-788-8371 
nlabun@misericordia.mb.ca 

On behalf of Jennifer Taylor, Director, Long-Term Care 
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